White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting

March 11, 2013

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the White Oak Township regular board meeting to order at 7:29 p.m. on Monday March 11, 2013.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Deputy Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Deputy Clerk Patricia Grant, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Richard Morrison, Zoning Administrator Ken Chamberlain, Carol Brimhall. There were no adjustments to the agenda.  Trustee Graf gave the invocation.  
Motion by Trustee Baker, seconded by Treasurer Graf, to accept the minutes of the February 11, 2013 regular board meeting; motion carried.

Treasurer Graf distributed the Treasurer’s report and explained the new format.  Trustee Graf moved, seconded by Trustee Baker, to approve the report; motion carried.

Treasurer Graf explained Joe Raica’s delinquent 2012 personal property tax situation.  JR Sand and Gravel’s delinquent 2012 personal property taxes amount to $3,298.90.   Mr. Raica had also not paid inspection fees to the Township for the last five years.  Those have now been deducted from his original security bond of $3000, leaving $2700 in the bond account.   There was discussion of the feasibility of seizing Mr. Raica’s property for non-payment of the delinquent taxes.  Supervisor Marshall will confer with the Township attorney on the matter.
The DCAA baseball commissioner took the floor, requesting use of the township baseball fields this spring.  The DCAA also would like to resurface the fields at their expense, and they will maintain the fields while they are using them.  Trustee Baker moved to allow the DCAA to use the fields, seconded by Trustee Graff; motion carried.  
Mr. Chamberlain gave the zoning report and distributed copies of the Planning Commission meeting minutes.  There was discussion of possible changes to the zoning ordinance, followed by a discussion regarding whether the Township zoning ordinance should include State zoning rules. 
Supervisor Marshall reported that the Ingham County Road Commission has met with Enbridge, and will refurbish Cooper Rd between M-52 and Brogan Rd, and Brogan Rd. between Cooper and Dansville Rds., and re-gravel Grimes and Mt. Pleasant Rds. in White Oak Township.  Richard Morrison reported that Enbridge is still working past 4:00 p.m., and starting as early in the morning as 5:40 a.m. many days, including Sundays. There was much discussion on this topic.  
Richard Morrison distributed copies of the Park Committee meeting minutes and the proposed 2013 Park budget.  
There was discussion regarding rental of the Township’s eight acres on M-52.  It was decided to post notice that rentals will be discussed at a hearing on March 25, 2013.

It was moved by Trustee Baker and seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as read by Treasurer Graf; motion carried.

Public comments were made regarding Enbridge disturbing the peace.  Carol Brimhall had suggestions on how the eight acres on M-52 should be restored, and the land made into productive farmland.  
Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:26 p.m.

Submitted by Patricia Grant

